County will
consider city’s
road request

TILLAMOOK — At a regular business meeting
Wednesday, July 25, Tillamook County Commissioners
will consider a request by the City of Manzanita to close
the lower end of a road named “County Road” at its inter-
section with Manzanita Avenue and U.S. 101,

- County Road’s intersection with U.S. 101 has a poor
angle for sight distance and is considered unsafe by the
county, city and Oregon Department of Transportation.

" The south 400 feet of County Road is a county juris-
diction road within the city limits.

-The alternate route to reach U.S. 101 from the south
end of Epoh Avenue will be west on North Avenue, south
on Division Street to Manzanita Avenue. North Avenue
has been constructed by the city, and is open to traffic.

The proposed closure would include a city standard
barricade and city construction of a gravel turnaround just
north of the barricade on Pine Avenue. 4

These actions will be complemented by temporary
signing for the alternate access route to reach U.S. 101.

Before the commissioners consider the request July 25,
signs will be posted at the lower portion of County Road
with a notice.

Comments regarding 'this proposed closure may be
mailed to the Board of Commissioners, Tillamook Coun-
ty Courthouse, 201 Laurel Ave, Tillamook, OR 97141,



